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Text 
  
  Notice of Readoption 

  Controlled Dangerous Substances Rules 

Authority: N.J.S.A. 24:21-3 and 24:21-9; and P.L. 2007, c. 244. 

Authorized By: Cari Fais, Acting Director, Division of Consumer 
Affairs. 

Effective Date: June 28, 2022. 

New Expiration Date: June 28, 2029. 

       Take notice that the Director of the Division of Consumer 
Affairs (Division) is readopting N.J.A.C. 13:45H without change. 
These rules were scheduled to expire on August 5, 2022, pursuant 
to N.J.S.A. 52:14B-5.1. 

  Subchapter 1 sets forth the registration requirements related 
to controlled dangerous substances. Subchapter 2 sets forth 
security requirements to guard against theft and diversion of 
controlled dangerous substances. Subchapter 3 sets forth record 
labeling and packaging requirements for controlled dangerous 
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substances. Subchapter 4 is a reserved subchapter. Subchapter 5 
sets forth recordkeeping and reporting requirements for 
registrants. Subchapter 6 sets forth standards for ordering 
controlled dangerous substances, preserving used order forms, 
and [page=1556] safeguarding unused order forms. Subchapter 7 
sets forth prescription requirements for controlled dangerous 
substances.    

  Subchapter 8 contains miscellaneous provisions related to 
definitions; application of State and other Federal law; 
exceptions to regulations; distribution by a dispenser to 
another practitioner or reverse distributor; manufacture and 
distribution of narcotic solutions and compounds by a 
pharmacist; distribution to supplier; distribution upon 
discontinuance or transfer of business; distribution to ocean 
vessels or aircraft; incidental manufacture of controlled 
substances; the procedure for disposing of controlled 
substances; registrant return or recall; reverse distributor 
authorized activities; notification from registrants authorized 
to collect controlled substances; the Native American Church; 
and humane societies and animal care facilities.    

  Subchapter 9 is a reserved subchapter. Subchapter 10 contains 
the schedules of controlled dangerous substances. Subchapter 11 
sets forth the requirements for narcotic treatment programs.    

  In compliance with N.J.S.A. 52:14B-5.1, the Director, in 
consultation with the Division's Drug Control Unit, undertook a 
thorough review of the existing provisions at N.J.A.C. 13:45H. 
The Director believes that the rules are necessary, reasonable, 
understandable, and responsive to the purposes for which they 
were originally promulgated, as required by Executive Order No. 
66 (1978). Therefore, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 24:21-9, and in 
accordance with N.J.S.A. 52:14B-5.1.c(1), these rules are 
readopted without change and shall continue in effect for a 
seven-year period. 
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